"' THE RUSSIAN ORTHODOX CHURCH
%, . Department for External Church Relations

First official meeting between the Primate of the
Orthodox Church in America and the administrator
of the Patriarchal parishes in the USA takes place

On 7 May 2010, the Primate of the Orthodox Church in America, Archbishop of Washington and
Metropolitan of Al America and Canada Jonah received the administrator of the Patriarchal parishes in
the USA, Archbishop Justinian of Naro-Fominsk, official website of the Russian Orthodox Church in the
USA reports.

This was the first meeting after Archbishop Justinian has become Administrator of the Patriarchal
parishes in the United States of America.

The hierarchs greeted each other with the days of Paschal joy and discussed the development of
relations between the Churches in the spirit of fraternal love.

Archbishop Justinian was appointed Administrator of the Patriarchal parishes in the USA at the session
of the Holy Synod that took place on St. Petersburg on 5 March 2010 (Minutes 5).
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